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We are nearly 2/3rds of the way 

through the year. Hopefully, you have all      

either met or have an appointment booked to see your child’s class 

teacher to  discuss how your child is doing and what you can help them 

with at home. As you know one thing we ask is that all children have the           

opportunity to read for 20 minutes at home every night. This can include 

you reading with or to them or them reading to you. Reading is such an 

important life skill and also, with the right book can be so enjoyable.  

"The more that you read, the more things you will know. The more that you learn, 
the more places you’ll go." —Dr. Seuss 

This week Miss Becky’s dance troupe did an inspiring performance at 

Fredrick Bremer. I don’t often get to go along to these events but did on 

Tuesday. I felt such an immense sense of pride watching them all get on 

stage and perform to a packed hall. They all did brilliantly with stand out 

solo performances from Tianna, Weny and Harry. We would like to invite 

the parents of the group to come and watch them perform on Tuesday at 

3pm on the North site. This will follow on from the music concert that       

includes the guitar players, and the year 4 children. Parents are welcome 

to come along to watch that from 2pm on the North.   

Monday, saw our Rock Steady bands perform. Again, highlighting such 

amazing talents. There are some spaces in the bands. It is one of our 

cost paying activities. The children have a weekly lesson with Erwin, the 

band leader every Monday in school. They also have access to some 

online activities. Some of the statistics from Rock Steady:  

 

Thank you to the PTA for organising the Mother’s day bundles. I wish all 

the Mum’s a wonderful Mothering Sunday. Also, I want to wish everyone a 

Happy Eid.  

Katie Jennings 

Headteacher 

 

Please remember that we 

have an Inset day after 

the Easter breaks.  

The children return to 

school on Wednesday 

23rd April.  

Year 5 Parents  

We still need parents to 

sign up if they want their 

child to go camping.  

24 children in Buzzard are 

signed up. Then 14 Barn 

Owl and 7 Blackbird.  

There will be meetings the 

first week back to run 

through the timings and 

what the children will need 

to bring with them.  

Eden Red Vouchers 

The Government has 

agreed to fund £30 per 

child who have applied 

and qualified for free 

school meals. The  

vouchers will go out        

towards the end of next 

week to email address we 

have on our system. Once 

they have been issued to 

that address the email 

can not be changed. They 

can be resent to the same 

address but not to a new 

one. If you have changed 

your email please let the 

office know.  

 

 

 



 

March 

31st Possible EID 

April  

1st  Music Concert—North site 2pm 

 Miss Becky Dance performance North site 3pm 

2dn  AM—Crow @ Hampsted Heath 

 PM—Cuckoo  

3rd Parent Evening Reception—Year 5  

4th  Easter Hat Parade  

 PTA Easter egg hunt 

 Attendance assemblies 

 Last day of term—No Tea time club.  

7th—17th Easter Holiday club—book online  

22nd  INSET day—no school 

23rd  Children return  

 60 children visiting Peacock Theatre—My First Swan Lake 

29th  PARENT COUNCIL—Sustainability & UNICEF update 

SPECIAL DATES  

2 

 
 

The whole school      

attendance has dropped 

to 93%. This is below 

what is required for a 

school.  

 

 

Year 6 Leavers Hoodies 

We will be placing the order for this years  leavers hoodies on 

April 3rd. We have sent an app today with all of the details. We 

do them at this time of year so that they can have them for 

some of the summer term at Mission Grove.  

The children have loved them in the past. 

The cost is £25. You can pay on parent 

pay or at the school office. It will be a 

red hoodie with black writing.  

On the app you need to click the blue 

word SIZE and that will open a pdf of the 

different sizes available  

Nursery South Full 
Time 97.24% 
2yr North PM 96.92% 
2 Kinglet 96.57% 
6 Goose 96.42% 
1 Moorhen 96.01% 
4 Skylark 95.81% 
3 Wren 95.76% 
Nursery South PM 95.74% 
5 Blackbird 95.25% 
4 Swallow 95.23% 
5 Buzzard 95.11% 
6 Grouse 94.99% 
2 Kingfisher 94.83% 
4 Swan 94.72% 
3 Woodpecker 94.58% 
Nursery North PM 94.18% 
6 Goldfinch 93.93% 
Nursery South AM 93.53% 
3 Waxwing 93.38% 
1 Mallard 93.22% 
5 Barn Owl 93.06% 
2 Kittiwake 93.04% 
Nursery North Full 
Time 92.69% 
4 Sparrow 92.34% 
1 Merlin 92.32% 
Nursery North AM 92.16% 
2 Kestrel 91.94% 
6 Goldcrest 91.88% 
1 Magpie 91.26% 
3 Wagtail 91.26% 
R Crow 91.03% 
R Chaffinch 89.90% 
R Cuckoo 89.23% 
R Chiff Chaff 88.56% 
2yr North AM 86.16% 



Some of the children have been 

learning Ballet as part of their PE 

curriculum this term . The lessons 

have been in conjunction with The 

Royal Ballet. 

We have got the fantastic            

opportunity to take 60– children to 

watch the English National Ballet 

perform Swan Lake at the Peacock 

Theatre, Holborn.  

The cost for the trip is £10. The trip 

is on the first day back after the 

Easter break, Wednesday 23rd 

April.  

We still have 27 tickets available. If you would like your child to attend please Sign up as soon as possi-

ble . 



 

 

 

 

 

Year 4 @Wonderlab 



 

Spring is here!  

The next community gardening session in Thomas Gamuel Park 11am-1pm Sunday 6th April.  

 

Have you noticed the insects emerging in the warm weather? And the flowers opening up to offer their first 

sips of nectar to help the animals power up for the busy Spring? It's a busy time for Nature. 

Please don't remove the beautiful flowers, that way they can be enjoyed by everyone including our busy in-

sect friends too. 

If you want to join a community gardening session in your area please see the flier for details. 

Tulip     flier                         Euphorbia             Purple Deadnettle        Anemone                       Muscari 

 














